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(k)          the objectives of the RGSC in relation to minimising harm to patrons, and  
(l)           the responsible service of gambling as a fundamental core business 

consideration when making strategic decisions regarding casino operations. 
 
Over the past several months, Crown Melbourne’s (Crown) Responsible Gaming team has 
undertaken a broad research and industry analysis to assess its programs and processes.  This 
research and analysis provided a strong foundation on which to develop the Responsible Gaming 
Strategic Plan.  
 
The Strategic Plan was developed with a wide-ranging current state analysis as the foundation for 
setting the direction.  Multiple lenses of analysis were provided by internal workshops, operating 
data analysis, external best-practice and expert advisor input on a range of concepts, helping to 
frame the current challenges and identify the most relevant strategic priorities.  Action and execution 
planning was developed by the Responsible Gaming Team and refined by senior management.  
Across all phases of the strategy development, the recommendations of the Sixth Review have been 
considered and incorporated in alignment with Crown’s stated position and response. 
 
The Strategic Plan has been approved by the Crown Resorts Responsible Gaming Board Committee, 
and is attached as Appendix A. 
 
The Strategic Plan incorporates and references the responsible gambling recommendations raised by 
the Sixth Review, and addresses the points listed at (a) to (l) of the Recommendation as either 
initiatives or actions.  However, in considering point (j), we note the following: 

- The Crown Resorts Responsible Gaming Board Committee’s Charter currently articulates the 
role of this Committee in driving harm minimisation.  

- As detailed in the Strategic Plan, this Committee is responsible for overseeing the execution 
of strategies and monitoring the progress of initiatives against key outcomes for each 
strategic priority. 

- A strategic priority in the Strategic Plan is currently listed as ‘Maintain and continue to 
enhance our culture of governance and proactive management’ and as the Strategic Plan is 
implemented, the role of this Committee will continue to be reviewed, with the Charter 
updated as required accordingly.  

- The role of the Responsible Gambling Management Committee will be reviewed and 
considered as part of the implementation of Recommendation 16, which recommends the 
development of a charter for this Committee.  This is included as an action in the Strategic 
Plan and will include a reference to harm minimisation. 

- The relationship between these two committees, and other committees, is presented in the 
Strategic Plan. 

Crown is strongly of the view that the completion of the key priorities referenced in the Strategic 
Plan will enhance our existing responsible gaming framework. 
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